

Village of Homer Board of Trustees Meeting

May 9, 2018 
6:03 p.m.    
The Regular Meeting of the Village of Homer Board of Trustees was held at Town Hall, 31 North Main St., Homer, New York with Mayor McCabe presiding.  

Members present:


Mayor, Hal McCabe
Trustee, Patrick Clune

Trustee, Edward Finkbeiner

Trustee, Kevin Slack

Also present were: Village Clerk Dan Egnor; Village Attorney, Dante Armideo; Village Treasurer Don Ferris; Homer Police Chief, Robert Pitman; Village Recreation Director, Zachary Pollak; Newton Waterworks Superintendent Lawrence Barber; Engineer Chris Lawton from Barton and Loguidice; Mike Falls from Homer Central School District; Julie McChesney Homer Board of Education; Village Historian Martin Sweeney; Bernie Zolla from Homer Central School District; Village Resident Don Lawson.
Mayor McCabe called the meeting to order.  
Two Resolutions presented:

SEQR II Resolution read into the record by Engineer Lawton and attached hereto - Village is a Lead Agent, no response back from interested agencies to the SEQR I, work to be done will not affect the Tioughnioa River running through the Village, work is in the Floodplain, endangered animals are a consideration, work will affect traffic flow through the Village, there will be temporary road/lane closures. Motion to accept by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune – all ayes.
Sewer Bond Resolution read into the record and attached hereto by Village Clerk Egnor, a summary of funding scenarios has been provided, summary read by Engineer Lawton and attached hereto, the income study done recently worked to the Village favor, multiple grants are available, Bond is subject to a permissive referendum, construction start in 2019, a sewer committee should be formed for the life of the project, Mayor McCabe and Trustee Clune nominate themselves and will facilitate. Motion to accept by Trustee Finkbeiner, Seconded by Trustee Clune – all ayes.    
On Motion by Trustee Slack, the Board approved the Village of Homer Board of Trustees Minutes of April 11, 2018 as written – all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner to pay the following bills for March 2018 – all ayes.
· F & G Funds – Vouchers     32 - 60    $85,450.26
· A Fund – Vouchers             89 - 162    $129,562.33
ACCEPTANCE FOR FILING OF WRITTEN REPORTS:

CODES – Report was received as submitted. Trustee Clune informs of the court date, 5/15/18,  for the violation Copeland Avenue, need to address garbage bin placement, Mayor McCabe offers discussion on the promulgation of rules for that concern during New Business, we will need a Public Hearing to implement, Trustee Clune states the Vacant Housing matter will be moving forward, a list of Vacant homes is read into the record and attached hereto, the Village office will send out notice letters to derelict owners, CEO Umbehauer needs contact for the Barber Block project, Clerk will provide,  Trustee Clune notifies that there have been a few complaints of cars positioned for sale in the right of way, only allowed to do once a year for a limited amount of days, Mayor McCabe would like to state unequivocally, do not use a Village lamp post to hang a hammock. Motion to accept by Trustee Clune – all ayes.
DOGS – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe reads the report into the record, attached hereto. Motion to accept by Trustee Slack – all ayes.
DPW – Report was received as submitted. Mayor reads the report, planting trees is moving forward, emergency tree cutting has occurred, Mayor McCabe states that many Village flower boxes have been rotting out, Arnold’s will repair, if the Village uses them for flowers for the next three years, amnesty day is Saturday 5/12. Motion to accept by Trustee Clune – all ayes.
FARMERS’ MARKET – Report was received as submitted. Mayor reads the report, it will take time to build momentum, Market starts on Saturday 5/12, residents please come out, the concert series will work in tandem. Motion to accept by Mayor McCabe – all ayes.
FIRE DEPARTMENT - Report not submitted.
FIRE INSPECTOR – Report was received as submitted. Motion to accept by Trustee Clune -  all ayes.
POLICE – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe reads the report. Chief Pitman would like to remind of Central Park Place hours, a Local Law will tackle the issue a Public Hearing will be set for next Board meeting, Trustee Clune would like pass on to Officer Lake that the Village appreciates his service and all the best, Village Attorney Armideo reads the1990 all-terrain vehicle law, Mayor McCabe exclaims the need to enforce the rule that is on the books, Trustee Finkbeiner asks what is the issue, Mayor McCabe imparts that some young residents have been using their motorized scooters in a dangerous manner, we may want to broaden the definitions in the Code to bring to date, can vote next Board meeting. Motion to accept by Trustee Finkbeiner – all ayes.

RECREATION – Report was received as submitted. Recreation Director Pollak Village website added the Concert series, reads from the report, to completely protect from foul balls, we need to do Dome netting, Trustee Clune asks what about foul lines, Recreation Director Pollak has DPW Laborer Kevin Reese working the issue, netting to come, Little League will put up warning signs, looking at a Puppet series and workshop, cost would be $2,500, up to 125 could participate, hour show and hour workshop, good for kids who don’t participate in sports, Motion to accept by Trustee Finkbeiner – all ayes.
WATER & SEWER – Report was received as submitted. Mayor McCabe reads the report. Superintendent Barber states that the new truck came in, Mayor McCabe asks about John Street, Superintendent Barber informs that the work is done, had an issue with a storm drain buckling a driveway, we raised the grate, cut backed from the driveway, and reshaped it. Motion to accept by Trustee Clune – all ayes.
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD:

Mayor McCabe offered privilege of the floor to those in attendance: 
Resident Don Lawson would like to apologize to the Board, misunderstood what Village monies were to be spent for the River walk, agrees that sewer work is needed, Mayor McCabe discloses there is a grant for two garages and the Budget Inn site, the Village wants to turn those areas into green space.  
OLD BUSINESS:

No Old Business scheduled for this Board Meeting
NEW BUSINESS:
Homer Central School District presents their annual budget to the Board. Assistant Superintendent Falls conducts the presentation, attached hereto. The District request 3 additional School Resource Officers for the upcoming school year.
On Motion by Trustee Clune, the Board approved the nomination of Mike Park to the Worker’s Compensation Committee – all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Clune, the Board approved Mathew Stockwin to be a Volunteer Fireman for the Homer Fire Department -   all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board approved (Trustee Slack Abstaining) the Reimbursement for overpayment of a CDBG Rehabilitation Loan in the amount of $760.27 to Kevin and Debra Slack – all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board approved the Relay for Life Banner, to be displayed the Week of 6/10/18 to 6/16/18 – all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Clune, the Board approved the Updated Recreational Sports Program Refund Policy – all ayes.

On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board approved Budget Transfers for FY ‘17/’18 – all ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board will seek to promulgate rules for Garbage Placement as it relates to total time allowed curbside – all ayes. 
Mayor McCabe offers a County Sales Tax Update – There will be a meeting tomorrow, 5/10/18, of all City, Town and Villages, Supervisors and Mayors, and the County Legislature. The County wants to take another Million off the top and reduce by 10% our allocated share. The issue is Cortland County is in the top 5 most taxed counties in New York, the County should cut their spending or raise their taxes, but the lack of trust is palpable.

Vacant Housing Program – the Village office will send out letters to property owners to notify of the Village Ordinance. 
On Motion by Trustee Slack, the Board approved the Climate Smart Communities Resolution, Trustee Clune adds that belief in Climate Change or not, this Resolution promotes good business practices – all ayes.

WHEREAS, the Village of Homer believes that climate change poses a real and increasing threat to our local and global environments and is primarily due to the burning of fossil fuels; and 

WHEREAS, the effects of climate change will endanger our infrastructure, economy and livelihoods; harm our farms, orchards, and ecological communities, including native fish and wildlife populations; spread invasive species and exotic diseases; reduce drinking water supplies and recreational opportunities; and pose health threats to our citizens; and 

WHEREAS, we believe that our response to climate change provides us with an unprecedented opportunity to save money, and to build livable, energy-independent and secure communities, vibrant innovation economies, healthy and safe schools, and resilient infrastructures; and 

WHEREAS, we believe the scale of greenhouse gas emission reductions required for climate stabilization will require sustained and substantial efforts; and 

WHEREAS, we believe that even if emissions were dramatically reduced today, communities would still be required to adapt to the effects of climate change for decades to come, 

IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that the Village of Homer, in order to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and adapt to a changing climate, adopts the New York State Climate Smart Communities pledge, which comprises the following ten elements:

1)
Build a climate-smart community. 

2)
Inventory emissions set goals, a plan for climate action. 

3)
Decrease energy use. 

4)
Shift to clean, renewable energy. 

5)
Use climate-smart materials management. 

6)
Implement climate-smart land use. 

7)
Enhance community resilience to climate change. 

8)
Support a green innovation economy. 

9)
Inform and inspire the public. 

10)
Engage in an evolving process of climate action.


On Motion by Trustee Clune, the Board approved the Resolution to Authorize Budget Amounts for a Fire Truck Purchase – all ayes.

WHEREAS, the Village of Homer Fire Department, in order to provide health, safety and welfare for all firefighting and emergency service needs, requires the purchase of a new Fire Truck; and 

WHEREAS, the full purchase price for said Fire Truck will be $475,000 and will be delivered to the Village of Homer Fire Department on or around July 1, 2019; and 

WHEREAS, the Village of Homer will commit to budget $110,000 for this current Fiscal Year, 2018/2019 to Special Reserve Account A231A and budget $110,000 in the next Fiscal Year, 2019/2020 to Special Reserve Account A231A; and 

WHEREAS, the Village of Homer will make use of a Dormitory Authority of the State of New York grant, the resell value of a retiring Fire Truck and existing monies within Special Reserve Account A231A for the balance of the Fire Truck purchase price;

IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, that the Village of Homer commits to budget $ 220,000 for a purchase portion of a necessary and prudent Fire Truck for the Village of Homer Fire Department.

Attorney:
Central Park Place Traffic Hours Local Law ready, regarding the Tobacco law, how do you want license the Vendors, who will issue, cost, inspection, time of inspection, does the Village want to discourage any new business from selling, same model as solicitors, cost of $50, what is the criteria, collect sales tax, a retailer, building in Village limits, lease/own, item tabled for a Work Session.
Comments from Board Members:

Trustee Clune informs the Town’s Wall Street Bridge grant has been submitted, bridge has been red tagged, Town is also looking at LED lighting, 4% Tompkins Healthcare Consortium is looking at a 4% increase next year.
On Motion by Trustee Finkbeiner, the Board recessed the meeting to an Executive Session at 8:15 p.m. – all ayes.
On Motion by Trustee Clune, the Board reconvened at 8:54 p.m.
 On Motion by Mayor McCabe, the Board adjourned the Regular Meeting at 8:55 p.m. – all ayes.








Respectfully submitted,








Dan Egnor, Village Clerk







Darren “Hal” McCabe, Mayor

